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June 24 - September 2 
10:15am (one service only) 

 
Theme for the summer worship services is Sources of Inspiration. Each  

service will include a time of congregational sharing followed by a time of 
fellowship afterwards. Mel Springer will be providing music. Please note 

childcare is NOT provided. 

 

The new church year starts with an intergenerational service on Sunday Sep-
tember 9th. The following Sunday September 16th we return back to the two 
service format (10:00am Family Service and 10:30am Adult Service) 

SUMMER WORSHIP SERVICES 
 

July and August 2018 

Date Topic Speakers Worship  
Coordinator 

June 24 
Church, State, 
and Eleanor 

John O’Connor Meg Dussault 

July 1 Music 
Chuck Bordman 
and Glenn Rivard 

Beth Hoke 

July 8 Trees Tom D’Avanzo Tom D’Avanzo 

July 15 
Personal He-
roes 

Karen Zelevinsky 
and Allessandria 

Jean Fox 

July 22 
Everyday He-
roes in Com-
munity 

Beth Hoke and 
Brenda Wilbur 

Beth Hoke 

July 29 
Sources of 
Inspiration 

Laurie Wallace 
and Teresa Tap-

Laurie Wallace 

August 5 Nature 
Sue Mooney and 
Rick Ripley 

Brad Larson 

August 12 Bach Bernie Greenberg Jean Fox 

August 19 
Nature and 
Education 

Lucia Cheney 
and Mare Parker 

Tom D’Avanzo 

August 26 
The Spirituality 
of Laughter 

Bill Hamaker and 
Linda Hamaker 

Beth Hoke 

September 2 Beethoven Mel Springer Brad Larson 

http://www.uusharon.org/
mailto:president@uusharon.org
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From the Minister 

It’s hard to believe that our first 
year of Interim Ministry togeth-
er is coming to an end!  From 
my perspective, this has been 
a wonderful year. Thank you 
for welcoming me into your 
fold while I sojourn with you 
during this transitional time. 
Thank you for your gracious-
ness and hospitality. Thank 

you for doing the work of church and, even more im-
portantly, for BEING church!  

A number of you have begun to ask about my summer 
plans. Before summer officially begins, I will be traveling 
to Kansas City, MO to attend the UUA’s General Assem-
bly from June 18th-June 23rd. I will not be checking 
voicemail during this time, but you’re welcome to be in 
touch by email: minister@uusharon.org. 

I will be back the final week of June and available by ap-
pointment. During that week, I will be wrapping up some 
end of the year loose ends and getting ready to head 
into summer. 

Most Interim Ministers take 8 weeks of vacation during 
the summer months. I will be taking 4 weeks of vacation 
and will spend the other 4 weeks on “Study Leave.” 
While I’m on study leave, I will be reading and planning 
and getting organized for the year to come. I will not be 
holding office hours and will mostly be working from 
home, but I will be available to meet or talk if you need 
me. I will be checking voicemail sporadically over the 
summer, so email is still the best way to reach me: min-
ister@uusharon.org. 

During the 4 weeks that I am on vacation, I will be 
spending time with family, doing some traveling, and try-
ing to “unplug” as best I can. I will be on vacation for 2 
weeks in July and 2 weeks in August (see dates below). 
During those weeks I will not be checking voicemail and 
will be trying to limit my time on email. If you’re in touch 
with me during those times, I may not get back to you 
until my vacation time ends (unless it is an emergency). 
In the event of an emergency, both Susan Olson Drisko 
(President) and the Caring Committee Co-chairs, Ivy 
Krull and Joyce Bramhall, will know how to reach me. 

I will be on vacation from July 6-21 and from August 10-
26.I plan to return to the office on Tuesday, August 28 
and will resume regular office hours again once school 
has started the following week. I very much look forward 
to worshiping together again on September 9th when we 
celebrate your annual Ingathering and Water Ceremony. 

I hope that you have a restful and restorative summer 
and I look forward to our 2nd year of Interim Ministry to-
gether! 

Rev. Wendy 

 

Summer Boredom 
 
I am a big fan of summer 
boredom.  Not knowing what 
to do with oneself is an es-
sential human experience.  
You can try to fill it up with 
Snapchat, Instagram, and 
games on your phone, but 

even they get boring after a while.  And you are left 
with that uncomfortable sense that you are dissatis-
fied and that there is probably something interesting 
happening to other people in the world, but not you.  
That uncomfortable feeling motivates many people 
to put down the phone, get off the couch, and look 
for something new and genuinely engaging to do in 
the world.   

Parents:  if your kid is casting about for a new ad-
venture, please be aware -- there are things to do at 
church in August.  Making copies.  Putting together 
teacher orientation packets.  Scanning documents.  
Organizing the online RE Archive.  Organizing the 
art paper in the RE Storage Closet.  Unclogging the 
caps of the glue bottles.  Organizing the children’s 
library. And much more.   

Many children and youth can benefit from a volun-
teer gig at church.  Katherine Reynolds Lewis has 
talked about the negative effects of the 
“unemployment” of children and youth.  "They're not 
asked to do anything to contribute to a neighbor-
hood or family or community," Lewis told NPR in a 
recent interview. "And that really erodes their sense 
of self-worth — just as it would with an adult being 
unemployed."  Read more at https://www.npr.org/
sections/ed/2018/06/02/611082566/why-children-
arent-behaving-and-what-you-can-do-about-it?
utm_campaign=storyshare&utm_source=facebook.c
om&utm_medium=social 

(Thank you, Ellen Bordman, for sharing this article 
with me.) 

I encourage you to talk with your child about wheth-
er they might be interested in volunteering at church 
in August.  They can bring a sibling or a friend 
(some tasks are more fun that way) and discover 
BOTH the joys of making a difference as a volunteer 
AND the satisfaction of knowing how things get 
done at church.  Send me an email if you’d like to 
explore this option in August. 

Blessings, 

Louise 

From the Director of Religious Education 

mailto:minister@uusharon.org
mailto:minister@uusharon.org
mailto:minister@uusharon.org
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From the Ministerial Search Committee 
 
As I write this column, your survey responses are 
pouring in!  This is really going to help ministerial can-
didates know who we are, what we believe in, and 
what we need in worship.  Thank you for patiently and 
thoughtfully completing the survey.  We will be com-
piling these results and sharing them with you in the 
near future.   
 
In the beginning of June, the Search Committee had 
a one day retreat with Lisa Anderson, our UUA Tran-
sitions Coach.  She helped us figure out our roles on 
the committee as well as clarifying what timelines and 
tasks lie ahead of us.  These activities will really pick 
up in the Fall and Winter, but the Search committee  
will meet during the  Summer to prepare the package 
“selling” our congregation to potential ministerial can-
didates.  This is a comprehensive document which 
includes information about our church and it’s history, 
all of the programs that we offer, as well as infor-
mation and demographics about the town of Sharon.  
 
So, remember that there will be more opportunities 
coming up for you to share your thoughts and opin-
ions. In the Fall, we will be offering The Beyond Cate-
gorical Thinking workshop to help us visualize a new 
leader for our congregation.  We will also be planning 
Cottage meetings, which will give everyone a chance 
to tell us what you want in a minister and what you 
need from our church.  So, keep you eyes open for 
notices about all of these events.  If you are interest-
ed in hosting a Cottage meeting in your home or at 
another location, please let us know.  
 
This is an exciting time for our congregation.  Please 
let us know if you have questions or ideas to share.  
We look forward to hearing from you! 
 
Laurie Wallace, secretary 
Ministerial Search Committee 
 

Congregational Survey Reminder  

In case you or other members in your household 
haven't yet filled out the Congregational Survey, and 

you may misplaced the link to it, here's the link again 
  
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/XV8BXRV 
  
Since we had only one email address per household 
in some cases, please be sure to forward the link to 
any other congregation members in your house-
hold.  If they see a message that the survey has al-
ready been filled out, they can use a different comput-
er, a different browser, or open the message in a pri-
vate/incognito window. Email search@uusharon.org if 
you're having problems with filling out the survey and 
we'll assist. 
You can also pick up a print copy of the survey by the 
name tags in the upper church lobby, or contact the 
church office or search@uusharon.org to have one 
delivered to you. 
Deadline for return of the surveys is Saturday, June 
30.  Please don't forget--Every voice counts! 
  
Gratefully, 

Your Ministerial Search Committee 

Tom D'Avanzo, Linda Godfrey-Bailey, Beth McGreg-
or, David Slater, Laurie Wallace, Valerie White and 
Karen Zelevinsky 

Circle Suppers 

Circle suppers are potluck meals that rotate between 
the homes of church members and friends.  

The dates for the next church year are:  Oct. 13, 
2018; Nov. 10, 2018; Jan. 12, 2019; Feb. 9, 2019; 
March 9, 2019; April 13, 2019; May 11, 2019. They 
are held on the second Satur-
day of the month, October 
through May (except for De-
cember when they are not 
held). Sign-up for the program 
takes place in September (for 
the fall) and December for the 
Jan-May 2019 season. If you 
have any questions, please 
contact Allison Jones. 

Summer hours 
for the Office 
Manager 

Linda Cveckova, 
our Office Man-
ager, will be out of the office until 26th July with a 
limited access to emails and no access to voicemail. 
Upon her return she will work limited hours in August 
on as needed basis. The best way to reach Linda is 
to email her at admin@uusharon.org.  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/XV8BXRV
mailto:search@uusharon.org
mailto:search@uusharon.org
mailto:admin@uusharon.org
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Religious Education News 

Contacting Religious Education Staff  
in the Summer 

Louise Marcoux, our director of Religious Education, 
will be enjoying a mix of professional development at 
Ferry Beach and annual leave during the month of 
July.  She will be back in the office on August 7.  She 
welcomes your email, calls, and visits in August.  Au-
gust office hours:  Tuesday through Thursday, 8:30 
am to 5 pm.  Please call before coming by, in case 
she is doing errands or has an off-site meeting. 

Chelsea Gould, our Youth Coordinator, is a 10 month 
employee.  Her last day in June is June 21.  She re-
turns to work on August 23.  

Karen MacKinnon, our Religious Education Assistant, 
is a 10 month employee.  Her last day in June is June 
20 .  She returns to work on August 22.   Karen will 
be available in the RE office on Wednesday and 
Thursday mornings. 

SAVE THE DATES 

RE Teacher Orientation 

Thursday, August 30, 7-8:45 pm 

Please save the date!  All teachers must  
attend orientation.  

 

OWL 7-8 Parent Orientation 

Sunday, September 16, 12:30-2:30 pm 

We need your photos! 

The religious education portion of the church web-
site is under construction.  And it’s not for minor 
repairs.  Karen MacKinnon and Louise Marcoux 
are reorganizing the RE pages so that new families 
will have an easier time checking out the church 
from their phones. 

You can help make these pages more attractive.  
Do you have photos of children leading worship?  
Children climbing trees?  Children making lunches 
for MainSpring House?  Children serving ice cream 
and brownies at the Bean Supper?  Please share 
your photos with us! 

Please rest assured that we will make sure that we 
have parental permission to post those photos on 
the church web site.  We will not identify any chil-
dren or youth who are depicted. 

Not receiving UCS online newsletter? Please 
check your Spam or Junk Mailbox in your emails 
and setup a rule to redirect all the UCS emails to 
your Inbox. If you still cannot find the emails, 
please send an email to Linda at  

admin@uusharon.org  

CALENDAR 
 

To view the July and August 
 calendar or to reserve a meeting 

space please go to  

http://www.uusharon.org/
calendars/month/ 

  

mailto:admin@uusharon.org
http://www.uusharon.org/calendars/month/
http://www.uusharon.org/calendars/month/
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Stuff, Space and Storage Taskforce 

It’s a long road to getting better organized, folks. How 
will you know when 
we get there? For 
sure, Stuff will have a 
home. Closets will 
post a directory, 
shelves will have la-
bels. And you and I 
will know where to put 
back the vase, the 
easel, anything that 
was taken out for a 
meeting and anything 
someone else has 
taken out for anything. 

When I first came to the church in 1976, we were a tiny 
congregation with no minister and no paid RE director, 
and we did all the work that needed to be done and we 
all pitched in. I knew where the markers were kept and 
I felt a keen responsibility to put them back. 

In a mid-size congregation people have a different 
mindset, for reasons. There’s a lot more stuff and a lot 
more people. And we have a lot of shared, multi-use 
space as well. It’s no surprise we need more efficient 
storage and explicit systems for effective use of space. 
And we need ways of communicating, not just to a few, 
but to all. We are all in this together:) 

As we move into our 10th year of the addition, space is 
at a premium. The taskforce and committees have 
completed inventories (office and minister’s office to be 
done in summer) and have purged items not useful. 
We have identified specific storage needs, adding bet-
ter access to one closet, and remakes of large RE 
items that are hard to store, as well as requesting help 
with off-site storage which frees up one entire closet. A 
full report forthcoming. 

Many thanks to everyone who engaged in inventory/
sorting work during the year, and especially taskforce 
members: Susan Allison, Joyce Bramhall, Elaine Price, 
Christian Roulleau, and Marcia Tranavitch. 

Ellen Schoenfeld-Beeks 

Many nooks make a tidy church! 

In the spirit of the old adage, “Many hands make light 
work,” we now have “Many nooks make a tidy church.”  
The Storage Task Force and the RE Committee are 
seeking nooks in the garages, basements, and attics 
of members and friends of the congregation to store 
items of various sizes that are used once a year by our 
community.  The storage of these items outside of the 
church will open up closet space in the church – a criti-

cal need since, for instance, we lost our easel and flip 
chart storage closet last summer.   

Most items do not require climate control.  Most items 
are not heavy and are easily transported in a car.  
Storing one plastic tub in your basement or attic will 
make a big difference.  

If you have a nook to offer, please contact Ellen 
Schoenfeld-Beeks at ellen@schoenfeld.com or Louise 
Marcoux  at dre@uusharon.org.  

Summer clear-out and Lost and 
Found 

 
On July 2, all but 
Mainspring House 
lunch supplies will 
discarded from the 
church refrigerator, in 
preparation for a 
thorough cleaning.  
Also, this weekend, 
the contents of the 
Lost and Found box 

will be more-or-less attractively displayed in the 
vestry. Anything not claimed by July 1 will either be 
donated to the Community Closet or join the con-
tents of the refrigerator in the dumpster. 
 
To see the lost and found items please click here: 
http://www.uusharon.org/35612-2/ 
 

Colleen Tuck and Linda Cveckova 

New Board of Trustees 

The new officers of Board of Trustees as approved 
at the Annual Meeting on June 8, 2018 are: 

Susan Olson Drisko, President 

Brenda Wilbur, Vice President 

Paul Tuck, Treasurer 

Chuck Boardman, Clerk 

Barbara Rose, At Large 

Brian Cook, At Large 

Janet Schmidt, At Large 

To learn more about the  Board and Annual Meet-
ing, please click here: www.uusharon.org/about/
board-of-trustees/ 

mailto:ellen@schoenfeld.com
mailto:dre@uusharon.org
http://www.uusharon.org/35612-2/
http://www.uusharon.org/about/board-of-trustees/
http://www.uusharon.org/about/board-of-trustees/
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Our GA Delegates 

Beth McGregor and Yvonne Marcoux are our church's delegates, along 
with interim minister Wendy Bell, at this year's UUA General Assembly, 
on the theme "All Are Called!", June 20-24 in Kansas City MO. They will 
certainly bring back learnings and inspiration from this gathering of UUs 
from all over the country. Many of the events at GA are also professional-
ly video-recorded, so you can experience them at home (or at church) 
anytime this summer.  Go to www.uua.org/ga/off-site/2018 to explore the 
possibilities.  

Submitted by Beth McGregor 

UU Sharon supports GA delegate  
status for religious educators 

This February, the UCS Board of Trustees was among 
30+ UU church boards from across this country that 
voted to support an initiative that would give profes-
sional religious educators (those who serve congrega-
tions but are not members of them) delegate status at 
General Assembly 
(GA).   At GA, UUs 
come together to make 
decisions about the pre-
sent and future of the 
association.  Only dele-
gates are allowed to 
speak at the micro-
phones and vote on the 
articles.    

The initiative succeed-
ed.  A vote on the ques-
tion of delegate status 
was scheduled for GA 
2018 in Kansas City. 

The professional organ-
ization of religious edu-
cators then reached out 
nationally to find a 
graphic designer to 
draw attention to this 
important decision.  Our 
very own Kate Parker-
O'Toole responded to 
this request.  Kate de-
signed this huge ban-
ner, as well as buttons, 
stickers, postcards, and 
social media.   

The Liberal Religious Educators Association expresses 
their gratitude to Kate Parker-O'Toole and to the Uni-
tarian Church of Sharon for their support for a voice 
and a vote for religious educators at General Assem-
bly.  Results TBA 

Submitted by Louise Marcoux, DRE 

Beyond our Walls 

The Beyond our Walls Committee follows denomina-
tional events between our church and other churches, 
other churches in the UUA (Unitarian Universalist Asso-
ciation), and with the UUA. Some items of note are as 
follows: 

Rev. Wendy Bell belongs to an Interfaith Clergy Group 
of Sharon houses of religion. It is a busy group and 
there may be a vigil on gun violence soon. 

On November 4th there will be a Cluster Potluck Dinner 
at our church. The Five-Point Cluster is a cooperative 
grouping of the Foxboro, Sharon, Canton, Easton, 
Stoughton and Brockton UU churches. The Cluster reg-
ularly schedules trainings and other events so that we 
can interact with other churches and UU’s and together 
do more than we might as individual churches. One 
very interesting event is one church inviting the mem-
bers of the remaining churches to attend their services 
on a holiday weekend. On October 11th the Canton 
Church is hosting this shared service. We have an open 
invitation to all the other Cluster churches for the entire 
summer since some of them close for the summer. We 
will also host the shared service on February 17th. 

We help with the CommUnity Closet at the Brockton 
Universalist Unitarian Church. At the closet we distrib-
ute used clothes targeted to needy people in the Brock-
ton area once a month. Used clothes can be donated at 
the Social Justice table in the Vestry. In August we 
could use some volunteers to run the open day. See 
Jim Mullin if you are interested. 

We have partner churches in Romania and England. In 
Romania we support a young man through school and 
pay the subscriptions to the UU magazine. Colleen 
Tuck has visited Romania several times and has inter-
esting stories about our partner church. The Ports-
mouth, UK church interaction is primarily social with 
several pen pals continuing over recent years. 

Lastly, at least two of our members will attend the Gen-
eral Assembly (the UUA annual meeting) later this 
month in Kansas City. We hope they enjoy both the GA 
and the city. 

-Jim Mullin, Chair 

http://www.uua.org/ga/off-site/2018
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Interest and Discussion Groups 

Book Group and Movie Group – Both the book 
and movie groups have decided not to meet in 
July but to resume in August. 

For the first time, both groups will be discussing 
the same story, Amy Tan's The Joy Luck Club, 
about four mothers and daughters. Join us for 
either or both sessions.  

The book discussion 
will take place on 
Wednesday, August 
1st at 7pm, when we 
will discuss Amy Tan’s 
The Joy Luck Club In 
1949 four Chinese 
women, recent immi-
grants to San Francis-
co, begin meeting to 
eat dim sum, play mah-
jong, and talk. United 
in shared unspeakable 
loss and hope, they 
call themselves the Joy 
Luck Club, choosing to raise their spirits and 
money. Forty years later the stories and history 
continue. 

The book was nomi-
nated as one of Ameri-
ca’s best-loved novels 
by PBS’s The Great 
American Read. 

You are welcome to 
come even if you 
haven’t finished read-
ing the book. 

The movie viewing 
and discussion will 
take place on Friday, 
August 10th, both at 
7:00 pm. 

Covenant Sharing Groups – Covenant Group 
Two meets every second and fourth Sunday. To 
join Covenant Group Two contact Laurie Wal-
lace. Covenant groups are small groups 
(between 8 and 12 members) who discuss core 

spiritual and ethical themes, using specific guide-
lines for sharing which ensure that the experi-
ence is safe for everyone involved.  

Let’s Laugh Today –  There will be a meeting in 
July, but not in August. 

Bring the whole family and 
get your giggle on 
by attending a FREE 
Laughter Yoga session in 
Program Rooms A/B from 
11am to noon 
on Saturday, July 
14th (and every second 
Saturday of each month). Any age and any level 
of physical ability can participate in this uplifting 
experience! Enjoy this unique exercise of simu-
lated laughter combined with gentle breathing 
that brings more oxygen to the body's cells. This 
oxygen boost gives enhanced vitality, energy and 
a feeling of real well-being. Several SPECIAL 
guests are attending this month!  

Please bring your water bottle because laughing 
can be dehydrating. Led by Certified Laughter 
Yoga Teachers, Linda and Bill Hamaker. If you 
have any questions, just call them at 508-660-
2223 or e-mail billandlinda@letslaughtoday.com. 
PLEASE BRING AT LEAST ONE CANNED 
GOOD FOR THE SHARON/STOUGHTON 
FOOD PANTRY. New laughers are always wel-
comed! See more information and more opportu-
nities to laugh at www.letslaughtoday.com. 

 

Support Groups 

Al-Anon Meeting - An 11th step Al-Anon group 
meets at UCS each Sunday evening at 7:15pm. 
It is an open meeting. 

Men’s Group - Meeting time change! Meets on 
first and third Tuesday of the month, at 8pm in 
the Program Space A. New men are always wel-
come to join. 

Women’s Support Group – Meets on second 
and fourth Thursdays of the month at 7:30pm in 
the Program Space A/B. New women are always 
welcome to join. 

July and August Programs 

mailto:billandlinda@letslaughtoday.com
http://www.letslaughtoday.com/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:TheJoyLuckClub.jpg
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SOCIAL JUSTICE NEWS  

It’s Summertime and our Social 
Justice work continues!   

Another church year has come and 
gone, but the work for Social Justice 
never stops. While we take a bit of a 

break until the new year ramps up in September, please 
keep an eye on the various projects that will continue to 
need your help, and bring your passion for justice to the 
church this summer and on into the fall. Working to-
gether, we can make a difference in so many ways! 

Rainbow Sunday at UCS: A member of the Blue Zone 
Team finds her place on the steps   

Rainbow Sunday at UCS 

On Sunday, 3 June, we celebrated our traditional 
Rainbow Sunday. Mia Joiner-Moore and Linda Fin-
gerson spoke beneath a rainbow of balloons on the 
topic of Transgender Justice, and the service ended 
with our human rainbow on the front steps before a 
celebration at Coffee Hour.  

Rainbow Sunday at UCS: Members on the front steps of the church. 

Rainbow Sunday at UCS: Mel and Alice Springer at the 
piano and Mia Joiner-Moore from the pulpit 
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SOCIAL JUSTICE NEWS, Continued 

FREEDOM FOR ALL MASSACHUSETTS 

(ongoing summer work needed) 

Call to Action - A key law protecting transgender peo-
ple here in Massachusetts is at risk. In November 
2018, Massachusetts voters will be asked at the ballot 
box whether to uphold the law that protects 
transgender people from discrimination in public plac-
es, such as restaurants, shops, and hospitals, or to 
repeal these protections. Details about the law and 
opponents' attempts to roll it back through repeal in 
November can be found 
at www.freedommassachusetts.org. 

 

 Safe Communities Act  

There is an ongoing effort to establish Massachusetts 
as a Safe Communities state, and contacting legisla-
tors and state leaders on this topic is a priority this 
summer. Call or email your Representatives and Sen-
ators, House and Senate leadership, and the Gover-
nor to share your thoughts on this important topic. 
See Elizabeth Siftar for details and support in navi-
gating the corridors of power on Beacon Hill.  

TAKE ACTION!  There are many ways that you 
can help during the summer months. Please go 
to freedommassachusetts.org for details about how 
you can get involved in phone bank calling, canvass-
ing in key communities, and recruiting volunteers; or 
see Elizabeth Siftar or Linda Fingerson for ideas.  

UCS at Boston Pride Parade! 

UCS at Boston Pride!  It was a wonderful day in Boston on Satur-
day, June 9, a perfect day to celebrate social justice with the 
LGBTQ community.  A special thanks to Linda Fingerson, who 
worked all three shifts at Government Center to postcard and 
speak with folks about the importance of defending #TransLawMA 
which will be on the ballot this fall.  

Boston Parade—June 9:- UCS members 
marching with Arlington Street Church UU's 
in the parade.  

Boston Parade - June 9:- UU Arlington Street Church service be-
fore the parade; Jim Mullin, Alison Reid, Elizabeth Siftar, Gare Reid, Re-
becca Reid, Mia Joiner-Moore, Rory McGregor (others missed the pho-
to).  

Linda Fingerson and her team prepare to rally support for 
Transgender Justice. 

http://www.freedommassachusetts.org/
http://freedommassachusetts.org/
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 Remembering Lucy Bailey 

We remember with fondness and gratitude long-
time member Lucy Bailey, who died on October 23, 
2017 following an accident.  Her family, after a brief 
private service in the Memorial Garden, is planning 
a memorial service at the church on Saturday, July 
21 at 2:00 pm,.  Lucy and George were pillars of the 
church and Sharon, and family members look for-
ward to sharing memories with the many family 
friends who were privileged to know her.  A recep-
tion in the vestry will follow the service. 

Submitted by Colleen Tuck 

New keyless doors  

coming to UCS this summer! 

B&G and the Board of Trustees are developing a 
plan to convert several of the doors at church to a 
new keyless-entry system, thus eliminating the 
need for most of us to keep track of our church-
issued keys. Staff, teachers, Committee chairs and 
others who need access to the church at times 
when the doors may not be open will each be given 
a unique 4 or 5 digit code that will open the main 
entrance, Admin Office, and RE Office doors, as 
needed. This will result in better security, easier ac-
cess, and far fewer lost keys.  

Detailed plans for the switch over this summer, like-
ly in August, are currently being worked out. Stay 
tuned for more updates, and eventually a simple 
personalize code to replace your key if you are 
someone who needs access to the church at off 
hours. We are working to make the transition as 
smooth as possible! 

Gare Reid 

SOCIAL JUSTICE NEWS, Continued 

Raise Up Massachusetts! 

Thank you to Ryan Chasey from Brockton Interfaith 
Community for coming to UCS and leading the RAISE 
Up Mass 
Paid Leave 
& Minimum 
Wage peti-
tion sign-
ings.  And 
thank you to 
UCS mem-
bers for sign-
ing those 
petitions.  

Brown Envelope Update: 

 May recipient: BIC (Brockton Interfaith Community): 
$1,158.31 

 June recipient: GLSEN, amount t.b.d. 
 July/August recipient: UUUM Summer Youth Pro-

grams 

CommUnity Closet: We continue to collect new and 
gently used clothing for the 5 Point Cluster clothing pan-
try in Brockton. On Saturday, 11 August it will be our turn 
to staff the Closet during its open hours. See Jim Mullin if 
you are able to help with a shift and meet our neighbors 
in Brockton who are finding the program very helpful.  

Summer meetings of the Social Justice Com-
mittee will take place on the first Sunday of July and 
August, in the Library, after the service. All church mem-
bers and friends are welcome to attend any meeting. 
Share your ideas and concerns there or contact one of 
the co-chairs, Elizabeth Siftar and Gare Reid.  We en-
courage everyone who wants to stay informed about so-
cial justice initiatives at the state level to sign up for UU 
Mass Action’s weekly updates (uumassaction.org). 

Thank you, Janet! 

Finally, we must take a moment to thank Janet Schmidt 
for her 2 years of service as Clerk of the SJC. During a 
period of transition, her work on behalf of the committee, 
and thus for the entire congregation, has been invalua-
ble, and very much appreciated. Elizabeth and Gare 
have relied heavily on her calendar management savvy, 
editorial skills, email wrangling and overall wise council, 
and we look forward to her continued participation on the 
SJC. Thank you Janet! (And now it is your turn! Anyone 
interested in assisting with some of the administrative 
fun that goes on behind the scenes for Social Justice 
can learn more about what our Clerk position is all about. 
Speak with Gare, Elizabeth or Janet to learn all about 
this opportunity to see how the Sausage of Social Jus-
tice gets made….) 

Upcoming Dates: 

Sunday, July 1, Social Justice Committee meet-
ing, Noon-1:30pm (Library)  

Sunday, July 8, Lunch making for MainSpring 
House during coffee hour (Vestry) 

Sunday, 5 August, Social Justice Committee 
meeting, Noon-1:30pm (Library) 

Saturday, 11 August, UCS staffing of CommUni-
ty Closet, 9am-2pm, Brockton 

Sunday, 12 August, Lunch making for Main-
Spring House during coffee hour (Vestry) 
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